CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Samaria Bar, Georgioupoli, 25.10.2013 @ 11.00
Present:

Peter Winterink
(PW)

President

Anne Borghgraef
(AB)

Treasurer
Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Willy van Belleghem
(WvB)

Board Member
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. Apologies have been received from Ingo Dietrich and Kath Walls which were unanimously accepted. Three Board members are required to be present for the meeting to be quorate. 
2. The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated to all Board members and published on the CIC web-site shortly after the last meeting. A comment has been received from a member, John Ford (JF), relating to item 7 of the minutes. He questioned the competency of the Board in dealing with the constitutional matters relating to the intended resignation of AB as treasurer. SW as compiler of the minutes replied confirming he believed the Board had acted in a professional and competent manner in seeking to cover all potential aspects of the future resignation of AB with respect to the Articles of Association. JF was asked if he wished his comments to be included as an agenda item. No reply has been received. The minutes were signed and approved.
3. There were no matters arising.

4. PW confirmed the donation had been made to the church as per the previous months minutes. Any other items would be covered elsewhere in the agenda.

5. ID was not present. An email had been circulated yesterday by ID giving details of the foreign residents Christmas party in Rethymon 29.12.2013. Details to be forwarded to Anna Capernaros for the next Rethymon coffee morning. (Already done). PW suggested the CIC may take a table to promote itself at the event.
6. AB had circulated her Treasurers Report in advance of the meeting. There is still no progress on obtaining a Tax Certificate. The accountant had stated that in his opinion any fundamental constitutional changes to the CIC should not be made until this document has been received. 

7. In KW’s absence SW confirmed membership stood at 177 this morning. SW had spoken with Debra Pappadinoff (DP) yesterday enquiring how the coffee morning held yesterday in Chania had gone. DP reported a lot of interest but only about six people on the day. A good venue has been found, The Hideaway Bar in Nea Hora and DP is flexible on timing to suit members. The Board agreed that they should look at the best way of supporting members in Chania.

8. Item held over in the absence of ID.

9. SW apologised due to family commitments he had not been able to give his full attention to this matter. Some outline discussion took place and it was agreed PW, ID, SW & WvB would meet to discuss as soon as can be arranged.

10. SW had spoken with DP yesterday who has found a venue and has asked that several people are invited by the Board to form a core organising committee. This has been e-mailed out by SW. The Board were concerned re the short time scale but felt confident leaving any decision with DP as she is experienced in running the event. The proposed venue is the Hall at Sabionara Gate, (Eastern Wall) to be held Sat 7 & Sun 8 December. SW to liaise with DP and keep the Board members informed prior to the next meeting.
11. Next meeting to be held Tuesday 26 November at Samaria Bar, Georgioupoli at 11.00.

Meeting closed at 11.58.
